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Wrocław, 28.12.2021 

         

   

                                                                                          

TRP.4110.24.114197.2017.KW 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

The Road Management and City Maintenance Authority in Wrocław with participation of the State Water 
Holding Polish Waters / the Regional Water Management Authority in Wrocław, in reference to your 
correspondence received by e-mail under the public consultation of the Draft Environmental Management Plan 
for Contract 1B.9 Modernization of the flood embankment along the Ślęzoujście Street with road infrastructure, 
kindly informs that the use of fencing preventing amphibians from crossing the road is planned at the initial 
stage, however, its final form will be specified at the performance of works. It should be kept in mind that the 
embankment to be redeveloped is a flood barrier, which - as a rule - must be a watertight construction. 

Additionally, it should be noted that: 

- At the stage of the investment implementation it will be possible to implement further recommendations aimed 
to protect the natural resources and biodiversity within the area. Pursuant to the provisions of Appendix No. 1 
to the Draft EMP, among others, nature supervision is planned to be provided by a multi-discipline team of 
environmental experts (Item 88 of Appendix 1). This team will not only be responsible for performing a nature 
inventory prior to the start of works, but will also inspect the construction site, on an ongoing basis, throughout 
the works, which will allow for the ongoing implementation of recommendations minimising the impact on nature. 
 
- In relation to the works performed within the Ługowina river and in the vicinity of local water reservoirs, a 
herpetologist is also projected to join the expert team, who will watch over the protection of amphibians, inspect 
the construction site on an ongoing basis and recommend any necessary protective measures, including 
assisting the Developing Company in specifying the scope of fencing to be installed at the operational stage of 
the Project. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Regards, 
 

 

 

"Wrocławska Przyroda" ["Wroclaw Nature"] Social Initiative 
wroclawskaprzyroda@gmail.com 


